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Over the course of my 35+ year career in the fire & emergency service I’ve made a conscious effort to emphasize the importance of professional development in every facet of our profession.  As a training officer/chief in multiple agencies, I’ve always placed a strong focus on professional development and service enhancement.  As the Editor-in-Chief of three fire service publications and as a Conference Director, I took great pride in publishing and promoting the importance of higher education, professional development, and succession planning at all levels within our ranks.  Now as a fire chief, my mission is to set the stage for the next generation of leaders by removing unnecessary barriers for higher education, enhanced certifications, career development planning and occupational research. 
 
As a member of the VCOS Board, I stand ready to work cooperatively with my fellow board members and staff as a representative of the state of Colorado and volunteer/combination fire officers.  To pursue new and innovative membership benefits, to seek out and promote professional development opportunities that may enhance our membership.  To expand the network of partners, to bring attention to the critical issues and offer solutions applicable to volunteer and combination fire departments representative of all regions. Equally such, my hope is that I can help set the course in preparing the next generation of fire service leaders for the many challenges they may face.  I believe my diverse background and years of experience as a trainer, educator and private sector executive will provide a unique and nontraditional perspective on the need for professional development and enhanced membership benefits representative of the mission, vision, and values of the VCOS. 

